
  
 
 

2000 – 10423 101 St NW,  
Edmonton, Alberta 
T5H 0E8 Canada 

epcor.com 

October 11, 2018 

 

DELIVERED VIA RESS & COURIER 

 

Ms. Kirsten Walli 

Board Secretary 

Ontario Energy Board 

27th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street 

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

 

Re:  EB-2018-0235 EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership (“EPCOR”) 

            Settlement Conference Scheduling Request 

 

In response to Procedural Order No. 1 issued September 19, 2018, EPCOR has determined that a key 

member of its team is out of country and will be unable to attend the Settlement Conference scheduled for 

November 12 and 13, 2018. EPCOR proposes that the date of the Settlement Conference be rescheduled 

to November 5 and 6, 2018. This would require that the scheduled date for filing a proposed issues list be 

advanced from November 5, 2018 to later in the week of October 29, 2018. EPCOR has been in contact 

with representatives of IGPC Ethanol Inc./Integrated Grain Processors Co-operative and Vulnerable 

Energy Consumers Coalition and understand that they are in agreement with this proposed change in the 

schedule.  

 

EPCOR appreciates that this proposed change would be made to accommodate EPCOR’s schedule and 

that it may be difficult to reserve a settlement room for November 5 and 6. In order to address that potential 

issue, EPCOR’s external counsel, Osler, Hoskin & Harcourt LLP, has indicated it can provide a settlement 

room. Osler is located at 100 King Street West, 1 First Canadian Place in Toronto, Ontario.   

 

If you have any questions regarding the above, do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

[Original signed by] 

 

Britt Tan 

Legal Counsel 

EPCOR Utilities Inc. 

btan@epcor.com 

(780) 412-3998 

mailto:btan@epcor.com

